
 

 

 
May 15, 2024 

Colorado Department of Natural Resources 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety  
Attn:  Mr. Joel Renfro 
1313 Sherman Street; Room 215 
Denver Colorado, 80203 
 
RE: Response to Completeness Review Comments for Connell Resources, Inc. 

Timnath Connell Pit, Permit No. M-1999-050  
 
Dear Mr. Renfro: 

The following discussion and attachments are submitted on behalf of our client, Connell 
Resources, Inc., in response to the Notice of Incomplete Amendment Application (AM-1) 
comments prepared by the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (the Division) dated 
May 14, 2024, for the Timnath Connell Pit.  The information and discussion below address each 
comment as it was presented by the Division: 

Exhibit Q – Proof of Mailing of Notices to Board of County Commissioners and Soil 
Conservation District (Rule 6.4.17) 

1. After speaking with the Larimer County Board of County Commissioners office, they have 
provided an e-mail verifying receipt of the notice materials. The e-mail is attached. 

Exhibit R – Proof of Filing with County Clerk and Recorder (Rule 6.4.18) 
2. After checking with the Larimer County Clerk and Recorder, the materials we submitted 

on April 29, 2024, are on file for public review. The Clerk and Recorder’s office did not 
provide a payment receipt (no payment was made), but they added their Larimer County 
Seal to the original transmittal letter. A copy of the transmittal letter is attached. 

If you have any questions regarding the amendment application or the information and exhibits 
provided, please call me directly at (970) 227-2803. 

Sincerely, 
Blue Earth Solutions, LLC 
 
 
William Schenderlein, P.E. 
Project Manager 
 
CC: Kevin Anderson, Connell Resources, Inc. 
 
Attachments 





From: Brenda Gimeson
To: William Schenderlein
Cc: bgimeson@larimer.org
Subject: Re: Colorado Mined Land Reclamation Board Notice to BCC
Date: Wednesday, May 15, 2024 10:58:30 AM

Thank you Bill for forwarding this to me for distribution.  The Board of County Commissioners are in
receipt of this notice.  They received it both on April 29, 2024 and again today, May 15, 2024.

Please let me know if you need any further documentation from our office.

Sincerely,

Larimer County Brenda Gimeson
Business Operations Manager

Commissioners' Office
200 W Oak St | 2nd Floor
PO Box 1190, Fort Collins, CO 80522-1190
W: (970) 498-7012 
bgimeson@larimer.org | www.larimer.org

On Wed, May 15, 2024 at 9:56 AM William Schenderlein <bill@blueearthsolutions.net>
wrote:

Brenda – thank you for taking the time to discuss this notice with me this morning. As we
discussed, the notice was originally received by your office on April 29, 2024 (see attached
transmittal letter). I have attached the notice materials again for your distribution and use. If
you could, please reply to this email acknowledging receipt of the materials.

 

Thanks for your help Brenda!

 

Bill Schenderlein, P.E.

Blue Earth Solutions, LLC

P.O. Box 2427

Fort Collins, CO 80522

(970) 227-2803
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